
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
December 3, 2019  
 
 
Toronto and East York Community Council 
100 Queen Street West 
Toronto, ON M5H 2N2 
 
Dear Chair and Members, 
 
NEW BUSINESS REQUEST: Parking Amendment – Dovercourt Road 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
In November 2019, the Bloorcourt Village Early Learning Centre, located at 823 Dovercourt Road, 
contacted my office to report that the current pick-up/drop off zone, which operates from 7:00 a.m. 
to 9:00 a.m. and 4:00 to 6:00 p.m., Monday to Friday, in front of the centre can no longer 
accommodate their needs.  According to the Centre, parents often park in the adjacent 'no 
standing' zones when they pick-up/drop-off their children.  As a result, parents are often ticketed.  
The purpose of this motion is to extend the period of the pick-up/drop off zone from 7:00 a.m. 
10:00 a.m. 

 
RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
The Toronto and East York Community Council Recommends that: 
 

1. City Council amend the existing maximum 15-minute parking regulation in effect from 7:00 
a.m. to 9:00 a.m. and from 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m., Monday to Friday, on the east side of 
Dovercourt Road, between a point 87 metres north of Northumberland Street and a point 13 
metres further north, to be in effect from 7:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. and from 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 
p.m., Monday to Friday. 

 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Ana Bailão  
Deputy Mayor 
Councillor, Ward 9 - Davenport 


